
This note will be short, 

as Barb and I are leaving 

Cascade Shores for the 

Midwest and Italy. We'll 

be gone for two months. 

I know we don't deserve 

a vacation, but we're go-

ing to take one anyway. 

 

The annual meeting was 

well attended on 4/7/01 

in spite of the snow 

storm raging outside the 

Firehouse. We have a 

new Board of Directors 

with a number of new 

faces and personalities.  

 

Karen Dyer took over as 

Treasurer and is also do-

ing a fine job on the 

newsletter.  She is a great 

asset to our community.  

 

Bob Hoge and Dan Troth 

have left the Board. Bob 

was kind enough to step 

into the job as Roads and 

Environment Chairman 

and he's done a fine job 

jawboning with the 

County people. While 

living in Cascade Shores 

for many years, Bob has 

served on the Board for 

less than one year before 

retiring.        

 

Dan Troth, on the other 

hand has been on the 

Board for two terms (four 

years), and he too has 

been a supper achiever: 

just ask any of your 

neighborhood bears how 

easy it is to get into the 

new trash bins at Lost 

Mine Lake  

 

Many thanks to both Bob 

and Dan for their dedica-

tion to our community 

and for the fine jobs they 
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Lost Mine Lake by Brian Powell 

It‟s coming up on an an-

other season for the Lost 

Mine Lake and time to 

get the area into shape. 

 

I would like to start with 
thanks to Dan Troth and 

all the volunteers who 

completed the many pro-

jects and maintenance 

that really improved the 

facility last year.  Some 

of these projects in-

cluded a new submersi-

ble pump and irrigation 

system, repair to the 

swim float that brought it 

back to life and the bear 

resistant (bear proof) 

garbage container. 

 

The annual clean-up day 

will be Saturday   
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May 19, 2001.  Please bring with 

you:  garden tools, shovels, rakes, 

hoes, wheelbarrows, weed whack-

ers, paint brushes and cans to hold 

paint.  We will meet at 9:00am at 

the lake to begin work.  

 

I have just taken over the respon-

sibilities of maintaining the facil-

ity and would like to hear from 

anyone who is interested in help-

ing out with the routine mainte-

nance (mowing the grass, taking 

out the garbage on Thursday, 

etc…).  If I can get enough help 

then we could split up the jobs on 

alternating schedules.  Please call 

me, Brian Powell at 265-6571, to 

volunteer. 

 

The following have already volun-

teered, however, we do need more 

people. 

 

Bob Hoge – Maintaining the me-

morial area. 

 

Bill Carter – Water sampling and 

testing. 

 

Some of the projects we would 

like to accomplish this year in-

clude: repair of the floor in the 

refrigerator shed, fixing perimeter 

drainage problems, and new sand 

for the beach. 

 

Just as a reminder, families and 

individuals who are current mem-

bers of the Cascade Shores Home-

owners Association may use the 

lake area free.  You must have 

your membership card to enter.  If 

anyone would like to reserve the 

picnic area for larger groups, there 

is a $50 use fee to be paid prior to 

the event.  This fee gives you ac-

cess to the shed, refrigerator, bar-

beque pit, picnic area, and elec-

tricity.  This picnic area will be 

reserved for you but other mem-

bers of the association may still 

use the beach area and lake. 

 

If you wish to reserve the picnic 

area of Lost Mine Lake, call 

Brian Powell at 265-6571. 

Security Patrol   by Irv Stark 

Lost Mine Lake Cont.                       Clean-up Day 5-19-01 

As the new head of Security, I 

look forward to serving the com-

munity for the coming year. We 

will, of course, be continuing our 

patrols, watching for any prob-

lems. However, a large part of the 

success of security in our  

neighborhoods is directly related 

to the co-operation and assistance 

of residents. Always let us know 

if you have observed any out of 

the ordinary or suspicious activ-

ity. The summer home next door 

that is used only occasionally 

keep an eye on it. Your neighbor 

is going on vacation - keep 

an eye on it. The more people we 

have helping us, the more eyes we 

have watching, makes ours a 

safer, more secure, community.  

 

A word to dog owners... Please 

follow the laws and regulations 

concerning dogs. I do not, nor 

does anyone else, want to have a 

dog picked up by the county ani-

mal control officers. It is trau-

matic for the dog and the owners. 

Do not force us to punish the dog. 

B e  r e s p o n s i b l e .  

Do not force us to punish the 

d o g .  B e  r e s p o n s i b l e .  

 

A reminder... when planning a 

vacation, or even to be gone for 

a few days...let us know. We are 

here to serve you.  

 

Final note... We need a person to 

fill a security position. It is a 

volunteer position with expense 

reimbursement. If you or some-

one you know may be interested, 

please call me.  478-0795 

 



Volume 2, Issue 2 Page 3 

chefs, Bill Carter‟s famous baked 

beans, corn husked 

by the strong hands 

of volunteers, crisp 

salad, fresh bread 

and more.  
 

This a great time to 

The annual Tri– Tip Bar-B-Q, 

sponsored by the Cascade Shores 

Homeowners Association, will 

be held the first weekend in Au-

gust. 

 

As in the past, the menu includes 

quality tri-tips cooked by quality 

socialize with your neighbors and 

friends.  We urge you to buy your 

tickets early and invite friends and 

family from out of the area. 

Questions?  Call Aelene Oslin at 

478-9338. 

Annual Tri-Tip Bar-B-Q  

Roads and Environment           by Dave Schrack 

“Emergency vehicles will have complete access to 

Cascade Shores at all times” 

April 25th at the county building 10:30 am.  Arrived 

with Aelene Oslin, Bob Hoge, and my self, (Dave 

Schrack).  Met with Michael Hill-Weld, Director of 

Nevada County D.O.T, Ken Ribble County Yard Su-

pervisor and his assistant Richard. 

 

 FIRST SUBJECT: Chip and Seal the roads 

in Cascade Shores.  The road work of this nature 

will be done sometime in the middle of May 2001.  

There will be required tree and shrub trimming be-

fore this work begins.  This trimming will be done 

by the Nevada County D.O.T.  The area to be 

trimmed, is the easement around your properties.  

(e.g. the gutter area and the over hanging tree limbs 

that are in the way of the truck beds when they are 

raised.)  This requires a height of 15 ft from the 

street surface and approx. 4 ft from the street into the 

easement.  If you have concerns about the trees or 

shrubs in front of your properties that have to be cut 

out.  Direct your Questions to: Ken Ribble 1-530-

265-7197. 
 

 SECOUND SUBJECT: NID Trucks carry-

ing large pipe sections will not be using Pasquale 

road during the Quaker hill closure.  Questions or 

Concerns on this matter:  Call: Tim McCall 1-530-

273-6185, Ext. 260 
 

     THIRD SUBJECT: School Bus Transporta-

tion.  The families that use the School Bus Pick-up 

Point at Banner-Quaker Hill for the two week period  

of road closure will be required to use Pasquale 

Road.  The pick-up point is yet to be determined.   

For more information on this subject Contact: Dur-

ham Transportation at 1-530-273-7282. 

 

In the letter sent out by NID the statement made 

that Robinson Timber logging trucks will be using 

Pasquale Road During the Quaker-Hill Road clo-

sure.  This statement in not-true.  My conversation 

with Ed Walker on 5-3-01.  "Robinson Timber 

Trucks will not be using Pasquale Rd. during the 

Quaker-Hill Road closure.”  Questions and Issues 

Contact:  Ed Walker at 1-530-265-5844. 
 

If you observe a logging truck not operating properly 

 

 

or it‟s driver please write down the truck's number  

found on the front and side, the time of the 

incident and call: Ed Walker: 1-530-265-5844.   

He needs to know about these issues so they do not 

continue.   

 

If you observe a large truck (logging, NID or any 

type) emitting excess emissions get truck number, 

license number time of day and location and call 

Nichols Boaghman at Air Quality at : 1-530-274-

9360. 



Cascade Connections Page 4 

This story can fit 150-200 words. 

One benefit of using your newsletter as a 

promotional tool is that you can reuse con-

tent from other marketing materials, such 

as press releases, market studies, and re-

ports. 

While your main goal of distributing a 

newsletter might be to sell your product or 

service, the key to a successful newsletter 

is making it useful to your readers. 

A great way to add useful content to your 

newsletter is to develop and write your own 

articles, or include a calendar of upcoming 

events or a special offer that promotes a 

new product. 

You can also research articles or find 

“filler” articles by accessing the World 

Wide Web. You can write about a variety 

of topics but try to keep your articles short. 

Much of the content you put in your news-

letter can also be used for your Web site. 

Microsoft Publisher offers a simple way to 

convert your newsletter to a Web publica-

tion. So, when you‟re finished writing your 

newsletter, convert it to a Web site and post 

it. 

 

Inside Story Headline 

Caption describing pic-
ture or graphic. 

Inside Story Headline 

or improvements to the business. Sales 

figures or earnings will show how your 

business is growing. 

Some newsletters include a column that is 

updated every issue, for instance, an advice 

column, a book review, a letter from the 

president, or an editorial. You can also 

profile new employees or top customers or 

vendors. 

This story can fit 100-150 words. 

The subject matter that appears in newslet-

ters is virtually endless. You can include 

stories that focus on current technologies or 

innovations in your field. 

You may also want to note business or 

economic trends, or make predictions for 

your customers or clients. 

If the newsletter is distributed internally, 

you might comment upon new procedures 

Inside Story Headline 

“To catch the 

reader's 

attention, place 

an interesting 

sentence or quote 

from the story 

here.” 

Caption describing picture 
or graphic. 
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May 14, 2001 

Approx. date.  Banner Quaker Hill, at the 

31% grade, will be closed for 14 days while 

NID places 54 inch pipe.  Alternate route is 

Pasquale. Caution advised while driving 

Pasquale. 

 

May 19,  2001 

Cleanup Day at Lost Mine Lake.  Read 

Page 1 & 2 for details.  Your help is 

needed! 

 

June 23, 2001 

Spaghetti Feed, sponsored by the Women‟s 

Club,  at Lost Mine Lake, 4:00pm to 

7:00pm.  See page 6 for details. 

July 12, 2001 

Children of Chernobyl at Lost Mine Lake. 

August 4, 2001 

Annual Tri-Tip Bar-B-Q at Lost Mine 

Lake, sponsored by the CSHA.  Tickets 

will be on a pre-sale . 

Save this Date 

Spaghetti Feed 

 

Saturday , June 23, 2001,  

4:00pm to 7:00 pm at 

Lost Mine Lake. 

 

As the date gets closer, 

watch for signs around 

the Shores advertising 

this event. 

Mark your Calendar 

“Who Ya Gonna Call?” 

President Roland Teuber 265-9378 

Vice President Aelene Oslin 478-9338 

Secretary Matt Logan 478-9711 

Treasurer Karen Dyer 478-0543 

Roads/Environment Dave Schrack 265-9586 

Security Patrol Irv Stark 478-0795 

Lost Mine Lake Brian Powell 265-6571 

Propane Alliance Roland Teuber 265-9378 

Animal Control Irv Stark 478-0795 

Membership Karen Dyer 478-0543 

Newsletter Karen Dyer 478-0543 

New Member Welcome Shera Banbury 470-0553 
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With Easter Vacation out of the 

way, one can sometimes feel as 

though they are on a roller-coaster 

heading for summer.  The weather 

is looking great and spring flowers 

are brightening up the Shores. 

 

The Women‟s Club has been mak-

ing plans for three major events: 

1. July 12, 2001, Thursday: We 

will host children and families 

of Chernobyl at our annual 

picnic.  Letters have been sent 

to donors for food and picnic 

supplies.  A sign-up for help-

ers will be distributed soon.  

We are looking forward to this 

exciting and rewarding event. 

2. June 23, 2001, Saturday: The 

Women‟s Club will host a 

family “Spaghetti Feed” at 

Lost Mine Lake.  Tickets will 

be $6.00 for adults and $3.00 

for children.  Call Jeanie Fer-

guson if you have any ques-

tions.  We plan to serve spa-

ghetti, French bread, salad and 

watermelon.* Plan to come 

and spend some time swim-

ming, eating and seeing old 

friends.  You are welcome to 

invite your friends and rela-

tives from outside the Shores, 

as well.  *Drinks sold sepa-

rately. 

3. Welcoming Committee: 

Plans are underway to join 

with the Homeowners Asso-

ciation in welcoming newcom-

ers to the Shores.  We want 

everyone to have the opportu-

nity to become acquainted, 

feel welcome and be informed.  

There is so much to know, i.e. 

Propane Alliance information, 

boating facilities, chipping 

dates, what does the Women‟s 

Club do, etc.  If you know of a 

newcomer in your neighbor-

hood, let us know and we will 

plan a visit. Call Shera Ban-

bury, 470-0553 or Jeanie 

Ferguson, 265-0946. 

News From Cascade Shores Women‟s Club 

their immune systems are greatly 

strengthened. Thus, the children 

are healthier all year. This year we 

expect to have about 30 children. 

Some host families from last year 

are bringing a parent over with 

t h e i r  c h i l d .  

 

The Cascade Shores Women's 

Club has organized this swim 

par t y/ BBQ fo r  3  years . 

The CSHA has waived the fee for 

the use of Lost Mine Lake and is 

very supportive of this project.  

 

If you would like to help set-up, 

prepare the food, take pictures, or 

be a water safety person, please 

call our president, Jeanie Ferguson 

at 265-0946 or vice president, 

Marilyn Troth at 478-0989. 

. 

The people of Cascade Shores 

have reached out a helping hand 

of concern and caring for children 

who are brought to our beautiful 

county for a heath respite from the 

radio active contamination of their 

homes and villages.  All of their 

water and food is contaminated 

from the April, 1986, Chernobyl 

disaster. By spending time away 

from their home environment, 

Third Annual Swim Party for Children's Chernobyl Project 

of Nevada County 

 Lost Mine Lake, July 12, 2001 11 AM to 3 PM        Sponsored By Cascade Shores Women’s Club 
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I'm Cathy Stojanovich and I do remember some of the "good old days" at Cascade Shores. My 
memories go back to the early spring of 1965.  
 
It started when my parents, Alice and John Peters, invited me, my husband Al and our (almost 2 
year old) daughter Sandy to meet them at Cascade Shores to see the lot they had just purchased. 
To get to Cascade Shores at that time, we drove up highway 20 to The Five Mile House - drove 
down to the lake (Scotts Flat) and then across the dam and up a very steep dirt road that came into 
Pasquale. Of course none of the roads in the development were paved. They were so proud of their 
"find". Our first question to them was "how did you ever find this place"? (My parents lived in 
Redwood City at the time and my father worked in San Francisco and we lived in Cupertino, Ca.) 
They had always talked about wanting to build a cabin for their leisure time and also for their children 
and grandchildren to enjoy, so when my Dad saw an ad in the San Francisco Chronicle for this 
property he decided to investigate. They fell in love with the area and didn't waste any time to fulfill 
their dream.  
 
In August of that same year they moved into their new cabin. (They were one of the first to build in 
the area) Al, Sandy, our new 6 week old son, Steven and myself helped them on "moving day". That 
was an interesting ride in on Pasquale with a big rental moving truck. You had to stay back about 1/2 
a block (with the other car) so you didn't get blinded by the cloud of dirt thrown out by the truck in 
front of you. That was the beginning of "ye ole' homestead" at 15509 Cascade Drive.  
 

The old wooden flume used to run right behind their property (we used to fish in it and actually 
caught a few now and then) and then as it crossed the road at the corner of Pasquale and Cascade 
Drive it was a huge wooden structure about 15 feet (?) high. To run the electricity in the cabin we 
had a gas generator - which made for fun nights when it would run out of gas and you would have to 
grab a flash light and run outside to refill it. My parents got snowed in one time for 3 or 4 days. They 
didn't have a four wheel drive car and the roads were not cleared regularly because there weren't 
enough people living there full time, so they had to wait until the PG & E crew came out to check on 
"whatever it was they checked on" in the area, every 3 or 4 days. Then my parents drove out 
following the tracks from the PG & E truck. They also didn't have a phone for a while. The winter 
months always made for an interesting ride in on Pasquale. (Quaker Hill Road was almost non-  
existent) slipping and sliding in the mud or on the icy mud.  
 

As our children grew, they used to fish in "the little lake" (aka as "the diggins") when there was a little 
wooden bridge across it. My parents collected petrified wood from the "diggins" and that is what the 
fireplace is made of in the cabin. We also remember during the drought years, (I think it was the late 
70's) when Scotts Flat was so low you could walk (and we did) on the lake bottom in some places. 
What was really scary was to see how deep the lake was where my children would swim (right next 
to where the boat ramp is now).  
 

My Dad passed away in 1987 and my Mom in 1993 but their dream lives on in this great little place 
called Cascade Shores. The cabin is now owned by me and my husband, Al and my sister Judy and 
her husband Joe and is shared with our two families. It's hard to believe that today, our children are 
now bringing their children to enjoy the "dream" of my parents - four generations WOW! There has 
been many changes and I'm sure there will more.  

The Good „Ol Days  by Cathy Stojanovich 
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As you have seen, Cathy Stojanovich submitted a delightful 

recollection of  days gone by in the Shores.  We thank Cathy 

for this personal look into her past.  For submitting this story, 

Cathy will be receiving a thank you gift . 

I would be most grateful for other stories about the earlier 

days here in the Shores.  If you have one to share, and would 

like to receive a thank you gift, please e-mail  to the e-mail ad-

dress to your left or send your story to the address to your left. 

Kent & Anna Reese have received a thank you gift for naming 

our newsletter, Cascade Connections. 

Cascade 

mer.  Questions and concerns call: 

Ed Walker: 1-530-265-5844. 
 

Emergency Vehicles will have 

complete access to Cascade 

Shores Via Pasquale Rd. during 

construction operations at all 

times. Questions or issues please 

contact: Michael P. Hill-Weld 

Director at 1-530-265-1411. 

 

One more phone number for your 

collection:  Hugh Gordon, 530-

913-7864.  This is his mobile 

voice mail.  Mr. Gordon is the 

Ombudsman for the NID project. 

 

If you observe a large truck or ve-

hicle speeding, report the truck or 

vehicle number, license number, 

time of day and the location to the 

CHP at: 1-530-4415. 

 

 

 

 

General Information 
 

 

The logging project that is taking 

place causing the logging trucks to 

be traveling through our commu-

nity will end between May 7th 

and May 11th.  It is scheduled to 

start up again in mid to late sum-

Please be safe and patient during 

these busy times. 

Email: nchistoric@onemain.com 

16528 Pasquale Rd. 

Nevada City, CA 95959 

Cascade Shores Homeowners 

Association 

Notes From Your Editor 
Karen Dyer 


